
NATIONAL  SCRIPTURE   
"And they remembered that God 

was their rock.” Psalms 78:35  

      

The 1812 Society Patriot    

Please plan accordingly and mark your  

calendars to attend the 

101st South Carolina Society 
 State Council Meeting 

Saturday, March 5, 2016 
 

Speaker:  Sheila Ingle, Author and Weaver of Sto-
ries of America’s Forgotten Heroines 

 

10:30am  Registration 
11:00am  State Council Meeting 

12:00pm Luncheon and Speaker 
 

Chapter Officers and Chairmen  are reminded to 
send their reports to State Chairmen and  State 

Officers before State Council. 

Volume Issue January 2016 

National Theme:  Keeping the Spirit of 1812 Alive,  
Remembering America’s Second War for Independence,  

C e l e b r a t i n g  t h e  A m e r i c a n  S p i r i t  

SC STATE SOCIETY OFFICERS 

2015-2018 

President 

Jo Anne Ellerbe Boone 

1st Vice President 

Sandra Faye Lawton 

2nd Vice President 

Elizabeth Krueger  Billham 

Chaplain 

Marilyn DeWitt Altman 

Recording/Corresponding Secretary 

Angela  Cooksey Garrett 

Treasurer 

Henrietta Rosson Morton 

Registrar 

Carolyn Hobbs Miller 

Historian 

Anne Estelle Dodenhoff 

Librarian 

Frederica Jacobs Lofquist 

Honorary Vice President National 

Frances Reeves Jeffcoat 

 

The David Mayo Chapter will host  
State Council on March 5, 2016.  

 
Doris Sandberg, Conference Chair 

The event will be at Shandon United 

Methodist Church, 3407 Devine St., Columbia 
 

Reservations are $17.00 per person which in-
cludes a $5.00 registration fee.  

 
Please remit checks made out to David Mayo 

Chapter, USD 1812 by February 22, 2016 to: 

 
Henrietta Morton, Conference Treasurer 

167 Rutledge Road 

Greenwood, SC 29649-8992 
 

CALL TO STATE COUNCIL 

**Mary Duffe ,  our  Firs t  Vice  Pres ident  Nat ional ,  has  accepted the  inv i ta t ion to  at tend our  Sta te  

Counci l  Meet ing  and wil l  be  here  f rom Atlanta .   I t  i s  hoped that  many of  you wil l  come to  meet  

her .  

Our speaker,  Shei la  Ingle ,  i s  the  author  of  severa l  books  about  heroines  of  the  Revolut ion.   She 

wi l l  be  speaking  to  us  about  El izabeth  Hutchinson Jackson,  the  mother  of  1812 Major  Genera l ,  

Pres ident  Andrew Jackson.   Mrs .  Ing le  was  g iven the   2007 NSDAR Histor ic  Preservat ion Award 

for  “preserv ing  the  his tory of  South Carol ina  Heroine,  Kate  Barry,  with  her  chi ldren’s  book for  

a l l  ages .”  

 

We have 22 Terv is  Tumblers  remaining   a t  $20 each which Pres ident  Boone plans  to  br ing  to  the  

meet ing.   These  tumblers  are  engraved with  the  1812 Logo and make a  great  g i f t .  

 

Lunch wil l  be  buf fe t  with  two meats ,  probably roast  beef  and chicken,  sa lad,  vegetables ,  and a  

cobbler  dessert .   There  wi l l  be  a  cof fee  table  for  Regis t ra t ion.  
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Shandon United Methodist Church, 3407 Devine St., Columbia, SC 

Directions from Aiken;  I-20 E toward Columbia; Take exit 64A to merge onto I-26 E toward Down-

town Columbia for 3.4 miles; take exit onto Huger St and continue onto Huger for 0.7 miles; turn left 

onto Gervais St; after 1.9 miles turn right onto Millwood Ave;  after 1.6 miles make a U-turn at 

Sweetbriar Rd; 500 ft to  the Church on your right. 

From Charleston:   I-26 to Columbia; take exit 116 to merge onto I-77 toward Charlotte; After 8.4 

miles take exit 9 on to Garners Ferry Rd, US-76/378; continue 800 ft and keep right on Garners Ferry 

Rd. toward Sumter; 0.3 mile turn left on Garners Ferry Rd; 2.9 miles to the Church on your right. 

From Greenwood/Greenville:  SC 34 to Newberry and I-26; turn right to merge onto I-26 toward Co-

lumbia for 32 miles; keep left on I-126 E toward downtown Columbia for 3.4 miles; take exit onto 

Huger St. , continue on Huger St for 0.7 miles and turn left onto Gervais St; After 1.9 miles, turn right 

onto Millwood Ave; After 1.6 miles make a U-turn at Sweetbriar Rd; go 500 ft and the Church is on 

your right 

The event will be held in the Social Hall behind the church.  There is ample parking in the Church lot.  

1 812 C ALENDAR  OF  EVENTS  

•February 1, 2016 Chapter Chairmen reports due to State Chairmen 

•March 1, 2016 State Chairmen reports due to National Chairmen 

•March 5, 2016 101st State Council, Shandon United Methodist Church, Columbia, SC  

•March 15, 2016 Annual written reports of Officers National, Chairmen National, Chairmen of Special  

   Committees, and State Presidents due with copies to President National, Recording Secretary 

   National, and News-Letter Editor. 

•April 8-10, 2016 124th Associate Council, Hamilton Crowne Plaza Hotel, Washington, DC 

•May 15, 2016 Deadline for submission of material for August News-Letter  

Visit the NS USD1812 Members Only section of the website for the most current version of all 

forms.  

http://www.usdaughters1812.org/ 

And, you should also enjoy USD1812 Bicentennial Trails:   http://war1812trails.com/ 

Contact your Chapter or State President for the password for the National site. 

 

Visit our updated SC USD1812 website at the following address (no password needed): 

http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~scusd/scusd1812/ 

 

And don’t forget to “Like” our Facebook page, administered by Katie Hyman.  You will find it 

by searching on FB for:  South Carolina USD 1812 

Links to  USD1812 Websites 
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Greetings from SC Society USD 1812 President, Jo Anne Boone 

 
Happy New Year from your South Carolina Officers and State Chairmen!  We look forward to promoting 

Patriotic Education throughout our state.  Showing the importance of America’s War of 1812 encourages 

patriotism, pride of country, and sense of worth.  Your State President looks forward to serving you during 

the 2015-2018 term.     

 

I would like to remind Chapter Presidents to send change of information forms to  me, which includes e-

mail address changes, spouses, etc. 

 

All members should remember to go to our State and National websites for the most up-to-date forms and 

information.  The Ritual, Bylaws, Handbook, and a National Directory may be found on the National web-

site, and are available for download. 

 

Our November 7 State Board Meeting was held at the beautiful Harbour Club in Charleston and was well 

attended by State Officers and Committee Chairmen, plus several guests.  We had a great time and much 

was accomplished.  A motion was passed to purchase 12 ROTC and JROTC medals, and another motion 

passed to donate $100 to the Preserve the Pensions.  This is a project to digitize the 1812 pensions which is 

being done in partnership with Ancestry.com., and is a great source for verifying an ancestor’s service for 

membership applications.  

 

Parliamentarian Sue Pitts volunteered to pay for 1/2 page AD in the National Newsletter to advertise our 

Tervis Tumblers. We only have 20 remaining and they will be available for purchase at our Council Meet-

ing. 

 

Congratulations to Linda Brock, Low Country Chapter President, for winning 2nd place in the National 

framed Certificate contest, and to Catherine McBroom ,VP of the GAJ Chapter,  and Bonnie Glasgow, Par-

liamentarian of the GAJ Chapter, for placing in the top 10 nationally! 

 

  Jo Anne 

 

 



 
SC State Society First Vice President 

 

After completing the 2015-2018 SC Yearbook, this officer attended the BOM meeting in November and dis-

tributed copies to each Chapter President who is then charged with distributing them to members. Please con-

tact your president if you do not receive a copy. 

 

 I would like to encourage everyone to keep your Chapter President up to date with any changes in your infor-

mation which is included in the Yearbook.  Others will not be able to contact you if this information is incor-

rect.  The Post Office requests that the 4-digit extension of the zip code also be included in your mailing ad-

dress.  

 

 Chapter Presidents, please keep me in the loop with any updates you receive about members, including 

dropped and new members. By keeping the computer data base up to date, the 2018-2021 Yearbook may be 

more easily completed.  Thank you and Happy New Year! 

 
                     Sandra Lawton, SC First Vice President 

 

                        

 
 

 

 

 SC State Society Chaplain 

 
Your Chaplain will send condolence notes to families of deceased members.  Friends of deceased members 

are encouraged to let the Chaplain know of the death of a USD 1812 member.  Better there be too many notifi-

cations, than not enough. 

 

 

          
                Marilyn DeWitt Altman, SC Chaplain 
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SC State Society Registrar 

 
This officer would like to report that our membership is now at 100. We verified 12 new members in 2015, 

and we have 6 pending plus 1 supplement. Please see the next two pages (pg 6 and 7) for the National 

USD1812 rules and regulations which should be helpful in preparing applications.  Remember, if you have 

questions, don’t hesitate to call me.  

 

**Chapter Registrars, please remember that when an accepted application arrives from National, it is im-

portant to give a copy to the new member so that she will have an official record of her acceptance date and 

National Number. 

 

I look forward to receiving more applications from you in 2016! 

 
Carolyn Hobbs Miller, SC Registrar 

 

 

 

                                                    
  SC State Society Historian 

 
This Officer would like to remind members to send to me any information about the War of 1812 from their 

local papers. 

 
Anne Dodenhoff, SC Historian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                      SC State Society Librarian 

 
This Officer would like to remind everyone that your continued support is needed for our NS USD 1812 Li-

brary.  Our Library is one of the jewels in the National Society USD1812 crown, and one of the few Libraries 

dedicated to the period from the end of the American Revolution through the ratification of the Treaty of 

Ghent 1812. 

 

      
Frederica Jacobs Lofquist, SC Librarian 
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REGISTRAR NATIONAL GUIDELINES 

 

1. All State Registrars should have copy of handbook, or acopy of pages of guidelines and 

instructions for preparing 1812 application papers. 

a. Refer to Pages 36 – 40 in Handbook 

2. Page 37, number 7.  Applicants should comply with this requirement but if unable to 

comply must document why substitution is made.   

Accept obit, baptism record/church records, picture of tombstone (if readable). 

3. “Find a Grave” may be used but applicant should only copy tombstone and document 

where the cemetery is located and what inscription on tombstone says.  Verbiage 

found on website is unacceptable as it is undocumented.  Send a close up view of the 

tombstone where the writing is clear. 

4.  Page 1. Application -  All signatures must be in place 

5. Pertinent information underlined in red 

6. Generation to which the proof applies written on the top right corner of sheet 

a.  Do not staple papers 

b. Do not use paper clips or sticky notes.    If need note it should be typed on 8 ½ 

X 11 paper and included in documentation with the generation written in right 

upper hand corner. 

7. Name of applicant, Applicant’s chapter and ancestor written on back of each piece of 

documentation 

a.  Recommend typed and not use labels.   

8. Correct fees payable to Treasurer National 

Send Check Undated.  Sometimes it takes weeks to process applications.   If 

something is missing from the application or proofs, the check won’t be 

rejected by bank when app finally approved. 

9. Application will be held one year and if applicant is unable to complete then 

application is returnd to State Registrar. 

10. Census records may not be used as only proof. 

11. Only Registrar National places marks on paper. 

12. If using previously approved 1812 application, then connection to paper must be 

documented 

a. Copy of previously approved paper must accompany new application.  

(Registrar National does not have access to old applications, so need copy for 

reference. 

13.  Service must always be documented even if using previously approved paper.   

a.  1812 Ancestor Index not proof of service 

b. Send service documentation with application.  Registrar National must see 

Service documentation. 

14. The title page of books used as proof must be included. 
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Registrar National Guidelines (continued) 



 

SC State Society Insignia Chair 

 
Members may purchase official U.S.D 1812 Insignia, to be worn on the official ribbon, by either using the 

Insignia order form, available on the National website, or by ordering through Hamilton Jeweler’s website.  

**All Insignia orders must be approved by the State President and the President National.** 

 

http://www.hamiltoninsignia.com/categories/United-States-Daughters-of-1812/ 

 

The photo on the right shows the correct placement of pins on double ribbons. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catherine Hyman, Insignia Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    SC State Society Markers and Graves Chair 

 

This Chairman would like to remind members that Memorial markers may be placed on the graves of individ-

uals who rendered military, naval, or civil service from 1784-1815, and also on the graves of Real Daughters, 

Real Granddaughters, and members of the NS USD 1812.  It is recommended that you order the grave mark-

ers at least six months ahead of time.  All members are encouraged to complete the Grave Locations form for 

their new patriot ancestors!  

 

The Department of Veterans Affairs will furnish, upon request, a government headstone or marker for the un-

marked grave of any deceased eligible veteran, regardless of date of death.  

The individual requesting the headstone must be a descendant of the veteran. 

 

            

Linda Hunter League, Markers and Graves Chair 
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                       SC State Society Membership Certificates Chair 

 
Any member who has not purchased her Membership Certificate is encouraged to 

do so.  An adult certificate is $15, a supplemental certificate is $6.  You will find an 

Order form on the next page, or forms can be obtained from your chapter president.               

                                                                         Mary C. Armstrong 

                                                                 Membership Certificates Chair 
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SC State Society Newsletter Committee Chair 

 
This Chairman  hopes members find the new format for the Newsletter informative and interesting. We will 

consider a second one in July or August if there is membership interest. I look forward to receiving contribu-

tions for our next one. Please send photos and information about all your chapter activities to me by mail or 

email. Knowing what other chapters are doing can motivate and inspire, and putting faces to names with  

photos helps to make us feel more connected. 

 

Please remember that everything you do should be sent to Scrapbook Chair Susan Pearson, and to me as the 

Newsletter and Public Relations Chair.  This will be a great year for the SC Society of U.S. Daughters of 1812!

Sandra Lawton, Newsletter Chair 

 
SC State Society Public Relations Committee Chair 

 
As Public Relations Chair, this Chairman, along with Scrapbook Chair Susan Pearson, needs to know EVE-

RYTHING you do!  This includes photos, newspaper publicity, all awards offered by chapters, all Grave 

Markings, photos of library displays, biographies of War of  1812 heroes including, perhaps a biography of the 

namesake of your chapter.  This information is then passed on to the Chairman National for Public Relations, 

Scrapbook, and National Press Book — Scrapbooks are being kept as part of a permanent record at National 

Headquarters. 

 

As members of U.S. Daughters of 1812 we are being challenged to do much more than host guest speakers at 

luncheons.  We need to educate the public, especially our children, about the importance of the War of 1812.  

Some ideas for doing this include putting up library displays, telling children what it was like to be a soldier in 

the War of 1812, wearing a period dress to a school function, distributing  historical coloring books, and par-

ticipating in parades with an identifying banner.  Stay visible! 

 

Take photos of everything, including: 

-your meetings and inauguration of new officers identified 

-new chapters created 

-interesting speaker 

-library display 

-parade, commemorative event                                                             

-grave marking with a description                                                       Sandra Lawton, Public Relations Chair 

-Spirit Awards—who/what 

                          

SC State Society Schools Committee Chair 

 
Please save soup labels and mail to me. Money from this project and from personal donations go to support the 

4 schools supported by NS USD1812. 

 
Brenda Larsen, Schools Committee Chair 
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 SC State Society Veterans Rehabilitation Chair 

 
Ladies, we should remember our Veterans by supporting them and their families in any way we can.  Some 

ideas include checking with Veteran’s Hospitals, Medical Clinics, and Veteran’s Homes and asking what can 

be done to help; sending cards for holidays or just to say hello. Your local National Guard units may also be in 

need of help.  The Fisher House is another source.  It is for families of Veterans, where they can stay free, or 

at a minimal cost, and everything is provided, including groceries, gas cards, phone cards, etc.  Make it a 

chapter project to do something this year for an active or retired Veteran. They need to know we care. Thank 

you, Low Country Chapter, for holding a Vietnam Veterans Commemorative Event! 

 

Sandra Lawton, SC Veterans Rehabilitation Chair 

 
SC State Society Electronic Communications Co Chairs  

 
This Co-Chairman has been working with the National Electronic Communications Chair, Barbara Doody, on 

improving our SC USD1812 website. If you haven’t been to the site recently, please take a look.  There are 

now links from Andrew Jackson to his biography, and to the Battle of New Orleans.  By clicking onto the but-

tons near the top of the page for “Events”, “State Officers”, and “Chapters” you may now easily find SC infor-

mation.  Other buttons take you to the National website. 

 

The SC website is a public one which means there is no “member login” as on the National site.  Since every-

thing is public, we are not allowed to include information from the member’s only section of the National site.  

Suggestions for further improvements would be greatly appreciated!  

http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~scusd/scusd1812/ 

 

The SC State  Facebook page is administered by Co Chair Katie Hyman.  You will find it by searching on  

Facebook for: SC USD 1812.  Photos and messages may be posted at the site but , before doing so, please 

contact Katie for approval.  The Facebook site is not a private group and is open to the public.  Internal  

societal information should never be posted to this group.  You may check the National website for Facebook 

guidelines. 

 

 

 

Sandra Lawton, Electronic Communications Co-Chair (website) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Katie Hyman, Electronic Communications Co-Chair (facebook) 
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SC State Society Patriotic Chair 
 

Patriotic Education is the National Project and our goal is to spread some patriotism around our communities.  

One way of accomplishing this is by educating on the historical significance of “The Star Spangled Banner”. 

Some ideas from our National website include: 

 

-Provide educational materials to libraries, schools, community centers, etc. 

-Read a story about the Star-Spangled Banner to children at a public library or school 

-Obtain a proclamation proclaiming September 14 as “Star-Spangled Banner” Day 

-Do a write up in local publications that tell about the history of  the Star Spangled Banner” 

 

A sample of the proclamation is on the next page, and, later in this Newsletter, there are two Star Spangled 

Banner games, and an order sheet for some of the available resources from the National website. 

 

This Chairman’s Patriotic activities include: 

-dedicating a Veteran’s marker in our town of Gray Court as a “thank you” to all Veterans 

-flying the different flags during local events throughout the year—Colonial, American, SC 

-encouraging our town to put up flags during various holidays 

-displaying Patriotic material in an historic Bank building in Gray Court 

-being involved with history day for Laurens County 

 

Remember our goal and spread some patriotism around our communities! 

 

 Sarah Jane Armstrong, SC Patriotic Chair 

 

 
SC State Society Scrapbook Chair 

 

Please send photos of meetings, events, newspaper articles, and anything pertaining to our Society and to the 

War of 1812 to this chairman by mail or e-mail.  It would be great to have submissions from every Chapter as 

the State Scrapbook is a wonderful history of all that we do. 
                                                          

Here are some reminders when gathering items for submission: 

-Keep a camera handy at your meetings, events and visits 

-Name all the people in the photo and give brief description  

-Make a folder on your computer to save pictures, articles, etc., which you can then simply e-mail to me. 

-For newspaper articles, be sure to cut out the date and name of the publication. 

-Everything we do is important—document everything so that we can show how much we accomplish each 

year! 

 

 

 

  Susan Pearson, Scrapbook Chair 
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NEWS FROM OUR MEMBERS 

 

Ann Alderman, President General Andrew Jackson Chapter 

The General Andrew Jackson Chapter will meet on Friday, Feb 5, 2016 at the Palmetto Club at 11:30 AM.  

The guest speaker will be Dr. Roger Stroup 

 

Doris Sandberg, President David Mayo Chapter 

The David Mayo Chapter will meet on Thursday, Jan 21, 2016 at the Greenwood Country Club at 11:30 AM.   

*Plans will be finalized for our duties as Host for the Spring Council Meeting.* 

 

Margaret Herlihy, Vice President Low Country Chapter 

The Low Country Chapter will meet on Tuesday, August 2 at Water’s Edge on Shem Creek, 1407 Shrimp 

Boat Lane, Mt. Pleasant, at 11:00 AM. We will have a speaker presenting a program about music of the 1812 

period with lunch served afterwards. Please RSVP to VP Margaret Herlihy at MAHerlihy@aol.com 

 

Pam Owen Early, Low Country Chapter 

4 JROTC and 4 ROTC medals have been ordered for the Citadel and the four high schools.  Pamela is also 

bringing a prospective member to her next chapter meeting. 

 

             

             Installation of State Officers for the 2015-2018 term at the March 2015 State Council Meeting 

 

 

From left: President Jo Anne Boone, 1st VP Sandra Lawton, 2nd VP Elizabeth Billham, Treasurer  

Henrietta Morton, Registrar Carolyn Miller, Historian Anne Dodenhoff, and Librarian Frederica Lofquist. 

(Missing from the photo: Chaplain Marilyn Altman, Recording Sec. Angela Garrett, and Parliamentarian Sue Pitts) 
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Linda Brock 

Low Country Chapter 
 

 2nd Place winner in the National Framed Certificate Contest 

 
 

Page 16               1812 Society Patriot



Two SC Society Members Placed in the Top Ten     
 

Bonnie Glasgow, General Andrew Jackson Chapter 
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Catherine McBroom, General Andrew Jackson Chapter 



 

More SC Society USD 1812  State Officers 
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                      Elizabeth Billham, 2nd Vice President                 Henrietta Morton, Treasurer 

                         Anne Dodenhoff, Historian          Sue Pitts, Parliamentarian 



    

                                                          Katie Hyman                     Jo Anne Boone 
 

                                                Past SC Society President      SC Society President  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                            

This photo was taken at the 2015 Council Meeting when Jo Anne and the new Officers were installed.  Katie continues 

to serve 1812 Daughters as the Insignia Chair , and  Electronics Co-Chair. As co-chair, she administers the SC Face-

book page.  So see Katie to order our beautiful 1812 pins, or to post something on our FB page! 

Officers of the General Andrew Jackson Chapter 

 
  President Ann Alderman, VP Catherine McBroom, Chaplain Joyce Bigbie, Treasurer Laurie Aldinger,  

Registrar Carolyn Miller, Historian Susan Pearson, and Curator Mary Armstrong 
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SC USD 1812 Board of Management Meeting 

November 7, 2015, Charleston Harbour Club 

Charleston, SC 
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Sales of these beautiful items benefit 

Patriotic Education, which is the Na-

tional Project for 2015-2018! 
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The gorgeous ”Oh-Say Can You See” pin, is only available 

through the Chairman National of Insignia. This pin is not to be 

worn on the official ribbon so it may be used and enjoyed where-

ever you go! ($35 including postage) 

The order form is available on the USD1812 National website or on the Hamilton 

Jewelry website.  Hamilton’s Website address is: 

http://www.hamiltoninsignia.com/categories/United-States-Daughters-of-1812/ 

. 
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